### 4

# Notes from the Executive Director

LIA's new national headquarters building in Canberra and the preparations for the relocation have continued to assume a high profile within ALIA's national office.

The Sydney real estate market and rising interest rates have made it advantageous for ALIA to relocate sooner rather than later. On 19 May, the Executive Committee resolved that ALIA will vacate its Ultimo building immediately after a successful auction and relocate in Canberra prior to 31 July.

A temporary office is being sought in Canberra and staff at LAA House (Sydney) are preparing for the big move. Backlogs are being cleared with the assistance of temporary staff, and procedures are being documented in readiness for the handover to new staff members.

Very little new work is being taken on by the office, and priority is being given to providing support for the coming Board of Education, Executive Committee and General Council meetings.

Sadly, the present ALIA staff members will not be moving to Canberra with ALIA. However, they are keen for the move to be achieved as smoothly as



possible, and a number of them will work for a short period in Canberra while new staff are found and trained.

Detailed planning for the relocation has begun with the aid of the Move Coordination Committee and ALIA's senior staff members. More details of the move will be publicised in the next issue of *InCite*.

Sue Kosse Executive Director, ALIA



The new address for Australian Special Libraries News Editor is: John Thawley, Editor, ASLN, c\-CSIRO, 314 ALbert Street, East Melbourne Vic. 3002 Ph: (03) 418 7274; fax: (03) 419 0459

#### LIBRARY SECURITY

Worried about library security? Want to do something about it? Well, the Public Libraries Department, State Library of NSW, have published a section on library security in their April 1989 edition of *PLD Newsletter*. For a copy of the publication, contact your local library or the Public Library Department.

## Appointment of Temporary Industrial Officer



Brad Casey has started duty on a temporary basis as Industrial Officer with the Association.

Brad has more than 5 years' experience in public-sector industrial relations with both the Commonwealth and the New South Wales State public services, which he hopes he can apply to the benefit of ALIA members.

A significant function of his position is to provide information about, and coordinate the Association's response to, industrial matters. Therefore, Brad should appreciate hearing from you about emerging disputes, and industrial issues that impact on you as library and information personnel.

You can contact him on (02) 692 9233 for assistance with any industrial relations matters or problems that affect you.



Brad Casey, ALIA's temporary Industrial Officer



4/175 GIBBES STREET CHATSWOOD NSW 2067 AUSTRALIA

Tel (02) 406 6111 Toll Free. (008) 22 6701 Telex AA73742 Through MANNINGS you have access to:

- A full range of services for the procurement of Australian and Overseas Publications
- Priority Order Service
- Standing Order Service for Annuals and Irregular Series
- Competitive Pricing
- Authoritative Reporting
- Personal Service from Expert Staff who care.



looking the city. Both Dinners will consist of sumptuous three-course meals accompanied by fine South Australian wines.

#### Invitation

The Conference Conveners extend a most cordial invitation to their interstate colleagues. Your presence is the final ingredient required to make this the most successful Special and Law Librarians' Conference yet. If you would like more information, please contact: Elliservice Convention Management, PO Box 753, Norwood, South Australia 5067.